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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - The meeting was devoted to honoring the Cape's 
Western Maine Class L basketball champions. The team members were 
individually introduced by Coach Leroy Rand, who spoke briefly of 
the team and some of its outstanding members. The guest speaker 
of the evening was Bob Brannum, introduced by Dan Gacetta. Bob is 
a former Celtic player and is presently coach of Norwich University, 
Northfield, Vermont. He made a ver.1 interesting and informative 
presentation, and certainly made a hit with the Cape boys. He made 
it clear that, in spite of persistent rumors, he is not a candidate 
to succeed Red Auerbach as coach of the Boston Celtics. Bob said 
that he has already signed a contract to return to the Northfield 
Vermont Military School as head basketball tutor. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our own Ted Wainwright will show movies of his 
fishing trip to Canada. This will be an interesting program. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - John Barrows, Dick Yerxa, Walker Pierce (2), 
Bill Kilroy, John Toft, Art Kenniston and John Vose - Portland; 
Art Kenniston (2), Howard Williams, Bruce Bailey, Dick Kilroy, 
Walker Pierce, Ron Tripp, John Vose and Tom Walter - Westbrook; 
Ted Wainwright (2), Blaine Raymond (2), Dick Kennedy, Bob Moulton 
and Warren Simpson - Scarborough; Bill Sheriff - Biddeford-Saco; 
Ron Tripp - Quakertown, Pa.; Al DiMa.tteo - Peabody, Massachusetts. 

(2) Indicates two make-ups at same club. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al reminded club members that the District 
779 Conference will be held May 19, 20 and 21 at the Samoset Hotel, 
Rockland, Maine. 

Summer meetings will begin on June 22, 1966 at Carolyne, Cape 
Elizabeth. 

Ray Frost has received a letter from Peter Cooper of the Felixstowe, 
Suffolk, England club with a list of their members with their 
classifications to aid in pairing of our various members. 
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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Ted Wainwright of our own club was introduced by IJ.oyd 
Knight. Ted showed an exceptionally fine colored movie of his 1964 
:fishing trip to the north end of Quebec Province. He gave a running 
commentary on the :film, which was very interesting and at times quite 
humorous. The entire club was greatly impressed by the beautif\11 
scenes of Canada and the very fine fish which were evidently quite 
plentiful. A:f'ter Ted :finished his 1964 trip :film, he was asked to 
show his 1965 trip, which he did with almost every member remaining 
to the end. It was an exceptionally :fine program throughout. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Mr. Roger S. MacGrath, of the Spurwink Realty Co. Will 
be our guest speaker for next week. Mr. MacGrath, who recently with­
drew from the race for Democratic nomination for Maine's First District 
Congressional seat, will give his views on the current crop of candi­
dates in the First Congressional. District. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - George Robinson - Freeport, Bahamas; Dick Yerxa -
Portland. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al called attention to the small announcement 
cards at each place telling of the Northeast Family Camp Show, spon­
sored by the Newburyport Rotary Club, Low Street Armory, Friday, 
Saturday and Sunday, April 29, 30; and May 1, 1966. The cards are 
half price tickets of admission, a.nd Al advised that he has directions 
to reach the Armory. 

President Al did a quick quiz on the report of the director's decision 
regarding the disposition of availab.le funds. This was evidently to 
find out how many had read and remembered the contents of our bulletin 
of February 4, 1966. He announced that a short director's meeting 
would immediately follow the regular meeting. 

Vice President John introduced 8 visiting Rotarians, one from Iewiston­
Auburn, one from Scarborough, and six from Portland. Ralph Green in­
troduced his guest, Ie.rry Eaton of Arlington. 

A report of the latest meeting of the Board of Directors of Rotary 
International begins on page 6o of the April, 1966 edition of "The 
Rotarian". This report, and in fact all reports of these meetings, 
is very interesting and instructive. 
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!AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - President Al opened the meeting as usual, but, due to 
the absence of both Capt. IJ.oyd and our pianist Bob Jennings, we were 
forced to do without our veek.ly singing. Vice President John intro­
duced the ten visiting Rotarians. Art Keniston introduced his guest, 
Art Merrill f'rom Point Pleasant, New Jersey. Our guest speaker was 
ill and could not be present. In place of our regularly scheduled 
program, we were shown a fine colored film of a basketball game be­
tween the Celtics and the Warriors. The film was sponsored by H. P. 
Hood Ice Cream Co. · 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our guest speaker next week Will be, Mr. William K. 
Tyler, Secretary-Treasurer of the Cumberland County Bar Association. 
Mr. Tyler will be With us in observance of "I.aw Iay". 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Blaine Raymond (2), Ted Wainwright, Warren Simpson, 
Dick Kennedy and John Barrows - Scarborough; Bill Kilroy, Walker Pierce, 
Al DiMatteo, Howard Williams, Dick Kilroy and Morris Naudts - Westbrook. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al again reminded the members of the District 
Conference to be held, May 19, 20 and 21, at the Samoset Hotel, Rock­
land, Maine • He called on Di ck Kilroy, who ma.de a few remarks about 
the accommodations available at the Samoset. 

Al gave us the following information: R. I. President "Sput's" rep• 
resentative to our District Conference, will be Past Vice President of 
Rotary International, James F. Conway. 

Waterville Rotary Club has changed its meeting place to the Jefferson 
Hotel, at 12:00 noon on Mondays. 

Rotarian Luther H. Hodges, from Chapel Hill, North Carolina, is the 
President-Nominee of Rotary International for 1967-68. He will be 
elected at the 1966 (Denver) Convention and will serve during 1967-
1968. 

May 19, 20 and 21 will be here sooner than you think. President Al 
is vigorously promoting the attendance of our members. A very com­
plete brochure was given all members at last week's meeting. This 
included all information With a rate card and the program for the 
three days. 

Our District Assembly will be held on June 25th, at the Rangeley Inn, 
Rangeley 1 Maine. The Rangeley Rotary Club will be the host club. 
Detailed information will be available very soon. 
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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Guest speaker for our last week's meeting was Attorney 
William K. Tyler, Secretary-Treasurer of the Cumberland County Bar 
Association. Mr. Tyler presented a very enlightening story of the 
duties of the county attorneys of Maine. His program was exceptionally 
appropriate as it was "Law Day". Mr. Tyler explained that "Law Day" 
was observed for many years on the first day of spring; however, since 
1958, it bas been observed on May 1st. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Chairman Lloyd Knight did not say whether or not our 
next week's guest speaker is coming to us also in connection with "Law 
18y", but he is certainly concerned with "Law". Special agent in charge 
James Handley, of the F.B.I., Boston office, will discuss some of the 
activities of the Bureau .• 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Bob Lamy and Blaine Paymond - Scarbo~ugh; . Walker 
Pierce - Westbrook. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al seemed quite pleased that both Bob and Lloyd 
were present, and made a point to announce this fact just after the 
singing. If we could spell "sotto voce", we would add how Lloyd replied 
"I've heard rumors that there was very little singing tonight". Actually, 
it was quite good right up to the prescribed three part ending' of "Hello 
Dolly". 

Pres. Al announced that this year the Damariscotta-Newcastle golf tourn­
ament will be held •••• entry fee five dollars. They would like some 
representatives from this area.. Al has application blanks. 

Vice President John introduced nine visiting Rotarians - one from 
Scarborough - one from Westbrook and seven from Portland. 

The May - 1966 edition of the Rotarian arrived this week and it is one 
of the finest yet. If you noticed that very attractive front cover, 
do read "By the Way" on page 3 and learn why this cover appears on 
"Rotarian". It is a brief but most interesting story about this picture 
of Gemini VII space craft as it began to lift off the pad e.t Cape Kennedy 
on December 4, 1965, and of Rotarian Frank Borman, command pilot. If 
you do read it, we'll bet you will also read the feature article "The 
Reach for the Moon". 

If you haven't already mailed your card to your Felixstone Rotarian which 
Ray Frost supplied, better do it now as Ray is very caretully checking 
up to make sure all of them are mailed. 



SOUTH PORTLAND CAPE ELIZABETH 

LIGHTS 
PUBLISHED BY 

SOUTH PORTLAND ROTARY CLUB 
ON THE MAINE COAST 

"BUG" LIGHT "PORTLAND HEAD" 

MEETS 6:15 WEDNESDAYS AT HOWARD JOHNSON'S RESTAURANT 

ALLEN ROWE, JR. VERNON K. WILSON, SR. 
President Editor 

May 4, 1966 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - We hope that you did not miss that very fine program! 
Our guest speaker was Mr. James Handley, Special Agent in Charge of 
the F.B.I., Boston office. Mr. Handley gave a most dynamic discussion 
of the duties and the responsibilities of the F.B.I. He began with a 
clarification of the Bureau's activities, explaining that the F.B.I. 
is strictly an "Investigative" not a "Protective" organization. The 
Bureau is not responsible for local law violations, unless of an 
interstate nature. He gave as an example, the "Red Cross Act" which 
makes it a federal violation for unauthorized persons or groups to use 
the Red Cross insignia. He became increasingly serious and intense 
when citing facts regarding the apathy of the general public in cases 
of assault and murder, some of which were committed in full view of 
as many as 30 to 4o citizens, without even one of them picking up a 
phone to alert authorities. He stated that there were 57 police 
officers murdered last year with one out of every 10 police officers 
assaulted. Mr. Handley cited one case of a young man arrested, and, 
instead of the usual sentimental tattoo of his girl's or mother's 
name, was found to have tattooed across his entire torso, the words 
"born to hate cops". 

We were indeed fortunate to have a speaker so close to his subject 
every day and one with the great ability to keep his audience so 
spell-bound. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our guest speaker will be Mr. Winn Winch, who is 
with I.B.M. Mr. Winch will discuss "Uses of Computers". 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Dick Jordan - Portland; Lloyd Pike, Dick Kennedy 
and Blaine Raymond - Scarborough; Al DiMatteo - Newburyport, Mass.; 
John Barrows - Portland. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al reminded us of the District Conference 
May 19, 20 and 21 at the Samoset in Rockland. He has reservation 
cards for any who desire them. 

He also reminded us of the Damariscotta. Golf Club meeting May 27th. 
He bas applications. 

President Al announced receipt of a tbank-you card from Rohais for 
expressions of sympathy on the passing of her husband. 

A message given us Wednesday night said that Mr. Robert T. J. La.my 
was in Mercy Hospital last week for surgery. Hurry back, Bob and 
clear up all those inquiries as to what T. J. stands for. 

There was a short director's meeting following our regular meeting 
last week. 

After President Al opened the meeting, Vice President John intro­
duced four visiting Rotarians. Lloyd led the singing, with the 
able assistance of Bob at the piano. 
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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM • Mr. Winn Winch, who is with the I. B. M. Company was 
our guest speaker last week and he gave us a very fine presentation on 
the very important subject of Computers. Many of us were quite sur­
prised to learn that computers were in use as long ago as 1890. The 
present day computer, or its forerunner, was conceived by a salesman 
:for the National Cash Register Company, and the machine of that day 
made use of the odometer. It was soon afterwards changed to an elec­
tro-mechanical mechanism. In 1960, the first use of' "solid state", or 
more familiarly known as transistors, was incorporated. Mr. Winch told 
us that the rental of a computer would run to troo per month. With a 
subject as complicated as computers, it was very difficult to take notes 
(that one can even read himself), and this is only meant to give a bare 
outline of last week's program. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our speaker next week will be Mr. Alfonso Ibarguen, 
from West Farmington. Mr. Ibarguen is an astrologer whose hobby is 
ma.king telescopes. He will tell us something about his hobby and 
about the stars. It should be a most interesting program. 

GOOIMILL AMBASSADORS - Lloyd Knight, Walker Pierce, Art Keniston, Ed H. Innes, 
Bill Kilroy, Tom Walter and Ralph Strachan - Westbrook; Blaine Raymond, 
and Dick Yerxa - Scarborough; ntn Gacetta - Boston; Morris Naudts, John 
Vose and Ralph Strachan - Portland. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al announced that at the Director's Meeting the 
previous week, Tom Walter and Dick Kilroy ma.de a suggestion which in­
volves us in the Recreation Family Field on Shore Road, across from 
Fort Williams. The Casco Bank & Trust Co. has donated $200 tor this 
project. President Al called on Dick Kilroy to give us some of the 
details. Dick told us that there is much work needed and that Lloyd 
Knight is heading up the project. Plans were for a fence to be erect­
ed on Thursday. The Lions Club has come up with $600. Rotary will put 
a roof on the dugouts, with Al Rowe furnishing the concrete. Dick asked 
for a gang to go out and work on the dugouts Saturday morning. 

Ray Frost says all but the folloWing members have now written to 
Felixstowe: John Barrows, Bob Jennings, Dick Jordan, Art Keniston, 
Ralph Kilgore, Bill Kilroy, Don Kinne, Stan Milton, Blaine Raymond, 
Hal Roerden,, Bill Sheriff, Ralph Strachan, Ted Wainwright, Howard 
Williams, Dick Yerxa, Morris Naudts, Geo. Robinson, Jr. 29 have sent 
their 1st communication. 17 to go. let's make it a looi before next 
Wednesday. 

We had six visiting Rotarians introduced by Vice President John. Lloyd led 
the singing which included "Happy Birthday" for our popular waitress 
"Vicki". 

A short Director's Meeting was announced to follow the regular meeting. 
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I.Asr WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our scheduled guest speaker was unable to 
attend because of illness in his family. In his place, 
chairman IJ.oyd Knight gave us a very fine talk on television. 
Lloyd traced his personal experiences in TV, beginning at 
station WBAL-TV in Baltimore, Ml.ryland. He told us that his 
very first song on that station was "Oh What A Beautiful 
Morning". IJ.oyd spoke with authority as he has had a great 
deal of experience in TV. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our guest speaker will be Rev. William 
Thompson, chairman of the Congregational Christian Asso­
ciation of Maine. Rev. Thompson will discuss the quotation 
"God is Dead". 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Blaine Raymond and John Barrows - Scar­
borough; Ralph Strachan, Art Kenniston, Bill Kilroy and 
Walker Pierce - Portland; Howard Williams, Dick Yerxa and 
Bill Sheriff - Westbrook. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al announced that last month's standing 
of our club was 14th. This month we are in 19th place. 

President Al also announced that any members who wish to 
attend the District Conference at the Samoset in Rockland 
can go for any length of time; it is not necessary to stay 
for the entire time. 

There was a short discussion of the project at the Recreation 
Family Field last week. le.st week-end, it was rather unorganized, 
but this week-end it was decided to start early - very early. 

Ray Frost led the singing last week with IJ.oyd Knight at the 
piano. Vice President John introduced the nine visiting Rotar­
ians. 
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IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our guest speaker was Rev. William Thompson, Chairman of 
the Congregational Christian Association of M9.ine. Rev. Thompson discussed 
the currently much-used expression, "God is Dead". Rev. Thompson gave us a 
fine presentation of why the phrase, which was given great emphasis by an 
article in "Time" magazine at Easter Time, has become so common. He ex­
plained that in the last ten years, we have learned as much as was learned 
in all previous years throughout the world. Rev. Thompson, while a very 
serious man, proved that he had a sense of humor also. He told a little 
story of being in a Dutch city at a conference. The Dutch are very proper, 
and when they visited a public beach one day, a very attractive young lady 
appeared in a two piece bathing suit. A Dutch man, a man of the Church, was 
shocked. He called to the girl and informed her that "we are old fashioned 
here, and it is not allowed to appear in a two piece bathing suit". She 
seemed a little surprised, and coyly asked of him "which piece shall I take 
off?". 

At this same conference, a clergyman from Africa seemed greatly impressed at 
his method of transportation to Holland, and expressed his feelings as "I 
flew above the clouds, but I did not see God". He found God, said Rev. 
Thompson. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Richard Woodbury, Editor of the "Portland Sunday Telegram", 
will be our guest speaker next week. He will discuss "Newspaper Work". 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - John Barrows, Bill Kilroy and Tom Walter - Westbrook; 
Morris Naudts - Augusta; Bl.aine Raymond, Lloyd Pike and Ted Wainwright -
Scarborough; John Vose, Walker Pierce, Dick Kilroy and Art Kenniston -
Portland; Ron Hall. - Rumford. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - A:f'ter Vice-President John finished introducing the eleven visiting 
Rotarians, eight of whom were from the Portland Club, President Al remarked 
"Nice joint-meeting with the Portland Club this week". 

President Al called upon V.P. John tor a report of the district conference. 
From John's report, we gathered that it was a fine conference, enjoyed by 
all who attended. He told of entertainment by the Montreal Boys' Club, and 
seemed especially pleased by one boy, who he said was not over 7 years old. 
He told us that next year the conference will be held in Quebec, May 17, 18 
and 19, and suggested that we make plans now to attend. John told us that 
Jim Conway was Rotary International President's representative. Harold 
Hover, incoming President of Rotary International was also present. Some 
members of an interact club put on a. program. John suggested that we look 
into getting an interact club started within our own club. He believed 
there should be one interact club for every Rotary Club in the district. 

President Al welcomed one new member to the club, Ray Frederick, Classifi­
cation - I.e.undry Equipment Mfg. Additional Active. 

Presid~nt Al asked for volunteers to come over to Recreation Family Field 
Saturday a.m. to finish the job there. 
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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Guest speaker last week was Mr. Richard Woodbury, Editor o.f the 
"Portland Sunday Telegram". Mr. Woodbury gave us a very interesting story of 
newspaper publishing of today. He told us of the "good old days", when the 
papers were used to a great extent to air political views. Today, he said, it 
is a case of reporting the news. Today there are more books, museums, movies, 
in fact more of everything. You, as readers, are better educated, and it is a 
tribute to today's newspapers that they are read. Basic facts from TV programs, 
especially the 11 o'clock news, creates a desire f'or details. These must be 
supplied by newspapers. Mr. Woodbury quoted from the Constitution - "Congress 
shall make no law abridging free speech or the :freedom of' the press". We are 
the only nation in the world where free speech is guaranteed by the Constitution. 

During his talk, Mr. Woodbury told us a very amusing story. In a small town, 
out in the mid-West, the Grange and the Ma.sons shared the same meeting place. 
The two groups met respectively on Tuesday and Wednesday. One member of the 
Grange lost track of the days and showed up at the meeting hall on the night the 
Masons were in session. He very confidently approached the tyler at the door 
and said - "I Plow, I Sow, I Reap". The tyler rather indignantly replied, "The 
Hell You Do". When asked the next day by a fellow Granger how he made out the 
previous night, he chuckled, "I didn't get in, but I secured the 'Pass Word'"· 

A question period, following Mr. Woodbury's presentation, was quite spirited. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Chairman IJ.oyd was in quite a rush last week, but did stop for 
just a minute to tell us that next week "Ellen and Lloyd Knight will sing". 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Ralph Strachan, Dick Kilroy, Art Keniston and Bill Sheriff -
Portland; Blaine Raymond, Warren Simpson and Ted Wainwright - Scarborough; 
Bruce Bailey - Lincoln; Bob Jennings and Walker Pierce - Westbrook; Howard 
Williams - Biddeford. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al said that because we were rained out at the Little 
league Field last Saturday, he wanted names of those who could come down this 
Saturday. 

Al wants to remind everyone that our first meeting at Carolyn's will be on June 
22nd - evening meeting. 

John, our in-coming President, announced that lists of' committees would ba p~ss ... 
ed around and requested us to check three in which we were interested. 

Why was Ralph Strachan giving out cigars last week? We are still not sure 
whether it was a blessed event, or the opening of the new store in Brunswick! 

Vice President John introduced the ten visiting Rotarians. 
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IAST WEEK'S PRCXlRAM - We were privileged to listen to a fine rendition 
of several very popular selections by Ellen and IJ.oyd Knight. 
They sang several musical selections from well known shows, in­
cluding "i.ty Fair lady". A little comedy skit, in which Ellen sang 
the always popular "As Long As He Needs Me", we seem to remember 
as being from the show "Oliver". It was a real treat for all of 
us and we are certainly very fortunate in having these two talented 
people so closely associated with the club. Because of this pro­
gram, President Al decided to dispense with our regular period of 
singing. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Mr. Frank Petty, Supervisor of Social studies at 
the new Poland Spring Job Corps Center, will be our speaker next 
week. It should be a very interesting program. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Blaine Raymond and Al Di.Matteo - Scarborough; 
Morris Naudts - Lewiston-Auburn; Art Kenniston and John Barrows -
Portland; John To:t't - Westbrook; Morris Naudts - Biddeford-Saco. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al announced that the masonry work was not 
completed at the Little league Field, and requested volunteers who 
had knowledge of masonry or carpentry for Saturday at 6:00 a.m.; 
also for Saturday p.m. and Sunday. 

President Al also announced that a short director's meeting would 
follow the regular meeting. 

We were reminded this meeting (June 8th) was next to the last to 
be held at Howard J ohnsons. We will be meeting June 22nd at 
Carolyn's. 

Vice President John introduced five visiting Rotarians, including 
a past District Governor. 

Ray Frost aske·d us to announce that we have received letters from 
five of our matched club members in England. 
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LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Guest speaker last week was Mr. Frank Petty, Super­
visor of Social Studies at the Poland Spring Job Corps Center. Mr. 
Petty, who holds a degree in Political Science, lives in Auburn. He 
extended greetings from Col. Sol Ernst and the 120 girls now at the 
Center. He discussed "Poverty" as it exists in the 20th Centuey. 
"America's poor", said Mr. Petty, "are not really poor". He spoke of 
the young people, and explained that the Job Corps is designed to 
bring back into society the dri:f'ters and others with problems. The 
training is on vocational, political and social subjects. Mr. Petty 
said that the local people have shown considerable cooperation in 
the project • 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Dr. Dan Hanley will be our guest next week and will 
show slides of the recent Olympic Games. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Walker Pierce and Art Keniston - Portland; Ed L. 
Innes, Ed H. Innes, Morris Naudts and Walker Pierce - Westbrook; 
Ralph Kilgore, JA:ln Ge.cetta, Blaine Raymond and Dick Kennedy - Scar­
borough; Al DiMa.tteo - Thompsonville, Connecticut. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - President Al announced that Tom Walter would be supervisor 
at the Little league Field this week. A crew is needed at 6:00 A. M. 
Saturday ••• no work Saturday P. M. as there is a game on. 

President Al announced that John Tof't is in Mercy Hospital. We 
all missed you, John, and hope you Will be back very soon. 

Vice President John introduced five visiting Rotarians and one guest 
from Iawrence, Massachusetts. 

IJ.oyd led the singing, with Bob at the piano. At the end ot our 
special ending to "Hello Dolly", IJ.oyd made the casual observation -
"wonder if Car01yn' s know what they are in for-!-" 

DON1T FORGE!', WE MEE!' NEXT WEDNESDAY (JUNE 22ND) AT CAROLYN'S, 897 SHORE 
ROAD, CAPE ELIZABETH. RON HAS ASKED US TO REMIND YOU THAT THE NEW PRICE 
OF OUR DINNER WILL .BE $2.50. 
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IAST WEEK'S PROORAM - Dr. Ian Hanley, who travelled around the world for 
six years with United states Athletes of the Olympic teams, showed a 
series of colored slides of the Olympic games in Tokyo and many shots 
of outstanding Olympic personalities. They were beautiful pictures 
and the coll'.Dm!ntary by Dr. Hanl.ey made them even more interesting. Dr. 
Hanley has a tremendous sense of humor, and we woul.d love to have been 
a shorthand expert, or had a tape recorder. He told us of the great 
security measures taken to guard the women's section of the Olympic 
housing quarters. He spoke of the fact that even the dogs who entered 
the women's section were female. 

NEXT WEEK'S PROGRAM - Chairman IJ.oyd Knight has informed us that we will 
have no guest speaker next week, as the installation of officers will 
take place. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Blaine Raymond, Walker Pierce, Dick Yerxa, Bruce 
Bailey, Dick Anderson, John Vose and Dick Kilroy - Westbrook; Ed H. 
Innes, Ralph Kilgore and Bill Kilroy - Scarborough; :ten Gacetta -
Boston; Blaine Raymond - Brunswick; Bill Sheriff - Camden; Morris Naudts 
- Biddeford-Saco. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS - This was our first meeting at Carolyn 1 s a.nd apparently most, 
if not all, of the members were well pleased. At the beginning of the 
singing period, Lloyd Knight read a "Telegram" as follows: 

"Carolyn's want you 
Carolyn's needs you 

Carolyn's can have you." 

(Signed) Howard Johnson's 

President Al told us that the District Governor was pleased with the 
attendance at the Rockland Conference. The attendance record was won 
by the Rangeley C1ub with a 93.83 percentage. 

BrunSWick was cited for greatest attendance increase. 

Our attendance last month was 20th in the District. The month before, 
it was 19th. 

President Al announced tbat any who Wish may take their wives to the 
Range1ey Conference. 

Vice President John introduced 10 visiting Rotarians, and there were 
two gue st.s • 

Someone has suggested that we ask President Al the name of that island 
on Attean lake. Sorry, we don't know what this is all about! 

We have just learned that one of our make-up regulars from the Portlend 
Club, George Brimley, is at the Maine Medical Center. He cannot have 
visitors yet, but would appreciate hearing from all his friends in the 
South Portland Club. 
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MEETS 6:15 WEDNESDAYS AT HOWARD JOHNSON'S RESTAURANT 

June 29, 1966 

LAST WEEK was the year's end for out-going President Al and 
the year's beginning for in-coming President John. It 
was also the end of our period of editing this bulletin, 
but as Ron Hall, your new editor, was out of town, we are 
covering this meeting for him. 

President Al opened the meeting and gave an interesting 
resume of the year•s activities, then turned the meeting 
over to our new president, John. Al pinned the presi­
dent• s pin on John, and, in return, received the past 
president's gold attendance badge. 

President John first gave a brief report on the Rangeley 
convention. He then gave us the line-up of his goals for 
the coming year. Here are the highlights: 

He wants the membership increased to 60. We now have 
about 40. Secondly, he wants improved attendance. 
Thirdly, he wants to form an interact club. 

For the last time, Vice President, now President, John 
introduced four visiting Rotarians. Two guests were 
introduced by their hosts~ 

John Toft, who has been in Mercy Hospital for surgery, 
was back with us this week. John remarked that he had 
never seen a Rotary Club improve so much in three weeks. 

We had as guests for last week's meeting three of our 
former waitresses from Howard Johnson's. Ron Tripp 
introduced them, but because of the greater than usual 
confusion (and a very heavy thunder shower) we must use 
the names we have always lalown them by - Vicky, Pat and 
Mo. 

We will have an exohange student this summer. His name 
is David Eichman and he will be here July 31st. Davia 
is 22 years old. Volunteers are needed to act as host 
for David for two weeks. 



NAME 

Bruce Bailey 
Earlon Barrett 
John Barrows 
Henry Berke 
Keith Dennison 
Al DiMatteo 
Ray Frost 
Dan Gacetta 
Ralph Green 
Ron Hall 
Ed H. Inness 
Ed L. Inness 
Bob Jennings 
Dick Jordan 
Art Keniston 
Dick Kenned.l' 
Ralph Kilgore · · 
Dick Kilroy 
Bill Kilroy 
Don Kinne 
Lloyd Knight 
Bob La.my 
Frank Lee 
Frank Lyman 
Stan Milton 
Robert Moulton 
John Nadeau 
Col. Morris Naudts 
Walker Pierce 
Lloyd Pike 
Newt pra~t 
Blaine Ra.yw>nd 
Georg~ Robinson 
Harold Roerden 
Al Rowe, Jr. 
Bill Sheriff 
Warren Simpson 
Chet Soule 
Mark Stimson 
Ralph Strachan 
John Toft 
Ron Tripp 
John Vose 
Ted Wainwright 
Tom Walter 
Granville Wilcox 
Howard Williams 
Vern Wilson 
Dick Yerxa 

SOtr.H l?O ·.TL.AND ROTARY CLUB 

ROS rEh OF "1EMBERS - FEBRUARY 24, 1966 

i.Af~ , l F CATION 

Indus trial R1 ·bber .t~ oducts 
Gasoline J 11 _ng Equipment 
Metal Pr ' l • 1' t:tb"ication 
Senior Act v 
Pharmacist 
Granite Ml , t:.1t,e> D·strib1:1ting 
Seni or A ~t - IJ'~ 

Chocolat - ~ 1 1 ct _.-Distributing 
Special i ~,., ds D st 1 buting 
Carbonat to.. a Beve i e· 

Photogr aphy Developing & Printing A. A. 
Photography Dev loping & Printing 
Television 
Commercial B -ink i ig 
Newspaper-Classified 
Canned Goods Dist ~ibuting 

Education-E l i· c- i . ry 
Real Es :it 
Refined Oi l P·oducts-Distributing 
Laundry Mach· ne ry-Manufacturing 
Television Additional Active 
Electrical Appliances-Retailing 
Educati on co d J.Q 

Motor F.re i gh t T··an .. ~urtation 
Radio 
Plumb ·n~ & Hr itiu 
Publicity u11t . ior Adveri:.i sing 
Public DefenE ,.. Mi l tacy 
Automobile R t 1 i ng 
Se~ . Moss-Processir.g 

Fire Prevent Lon- ::hJ inkl""r Sys tems 
Motels 
Potato .Chip-Manufacturing 
Refined Oil Pi 1.•ducts Marketi:pg Engineer 
Building Mat~ · als Distributing 
Boiler Ma.nuf c curing 
Ret ai 1 Har dw .c 

Past Ser i l 

Real Estat· A. A. 
Groceries - Me c~lid d ing 
Senior Act v 
Retai l Fu. _ 0 1 1 
Senior Act 1 v ~ 

Potato Fa.:rme 
Refined Oil t roduct s Distributing 
Pickle Di~t ibuting 
Ice Crea.m-Diotr ibuting 
Senior Ac-ci ve 
Garden Supplies 

SOUTH PORTLAND ROTARY CLUB 
RoNAl D E. TRIPI', Secretary 

170 MUSSEY STREET 
SOUTH PORTLAND, MAINE 

Warren S~ S!mpgon 
5 Linwood Street 
South Portland, Jaine S-b 

BUSINESS 
PHONE 

799-1753 
772-0617 
773-5671 

799-6820 
799-3136 

799-4555 
772-5551 
773-3871 
799-7571 
799-7571 
772-4661 
773-5349 
775-5811 
799-5843 
773-2024 
799-2221 
799-2211 
799-1581 
772-4661 
799-5575 
799-2481 
772-0572 
772-0181 
799 ... 6062 
773-4768 
799 ... 0311 
799-7333 
799-1515 
799- 42?8 
T74-0289 
772-2040 
774-2664 
799-5825 
799-5665 
799-6191 

799-22~1. 
773-Q2.ll 

799-714.4 
772-1941 
799-060l 
799-2211 
799-6375 
772-0141 

799-2241 

HOME 
PHONE 

Sa.me 
799-0127 
797-2135 
772-8038 

Sa.me 
Same 

799-7758 
Sa.me 

799-5707 
772-7753 
799-3280 
799-4984 
799-0525 
799-2526 
772-3194 

Sa.me 
774-5536 
799-6153 
799-7161 
799-2465 
799-2943 
799-6594 
773-4239 
799-2577 
799-5090 

Sa.me 
799-0876 
799-0059 
781-4212 
799-5757 
12.2-0592 

Sa.me 
799-6598 
799-6149 
799-6552 

Sa.me 
799-0227 
799-2423 
781-4652 
799-5648 
799-0376 
799-6636 
799-4309 

Sa.me 
799-5260 

Sa.me 
773-6949 
781-5346 
773-5235 


